
From the Principal’s Desk

The college has conducted UGC
sponsored seminars and other
academic and co-curricular activities
during the academic year.

The B.Ed. programme is spread
over two semesters each with five
months duration. The second
semester includes six weeks of
practice teaching. Students are busy
with the academic work. However,
every opportunity is given to interact
with people from different walk of
life so to enrich their experience.

Let us work together to mould the

future generation of teachers.
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September 2012 Volume 11

The UGC sponsored National Level Seminar on ‘Human Rights Education: Relevance of multicultural

education based on the philosophy of pluralism in the contemporary Indian context’ was held on 12th and

13th January 2012. Dr. B. Ekbal, Former Vice Chancellor of Kerala University inaugurated the seminar.

The meeting was preside over by Rev. Fr. Dr. Antony Edanad CMI, Manager of the college.

Dr. Sunny K.C., dean, Professor and Head of the Department of Law, Kerala handled the first session on

‘perspectives of human rights education and measures for the protection of human rights. The session on

‘Philosophy of Pluralism and Human Rights of Education was preside by Dr. Kurian Kachappilly,faculty of

Philosophy, Christ University Bangalore. The seminar was end up with the topic ‘Promotion of Human

Rights through Multicultural Education by Prof. Augustine A. Thomas, Rtd. Principal, Maharaja’s College,

Ernakulam.

Teachers from various colleges and research scholers were participated and presented papers. The

seminar was fruitful with regard to all the aspects.

The Inter Training Collegiate Athletic Meet, initiated since our Golden Jubilee year 2007 continues as an event with participation of a good number of Training
Colleges. The 6th Inter Training Collegiate Athletic Meet was organized by St. Joseph’s Training College, Mannanam on 21st February 2012 at Nehru Stadium,
Kottayam. Our college, won Overall Championship and Al-Azhar Training College, Thodupuzha  was the runner up. Ambily Sivan of our college bagged the
Individual Championship for Women.

Prof. C. K. Thomas
Thoomkuzhi, Paika

Former Faculty Member (1965-1992)
Date of Demise :14th October 2011

C O N D O L E N C ESports day

Sports day was held on 20th January, 2012. Students grouped under Ganga, Nila,
Narmada and Kaveri houses -  participated in the various sports and games events
with true sportsman spirit.  Ganga house got over all championship. Mr. Vineeth N.
(Ganga) was declared as the individual champion among men and Ms. Ambily
Sivan (Ganga) was declared as the individual champion among women.

The College  conducted Art Fest on 18th June 2012. Various competitions were
conducted optional-wise. All the optional batches actively and enthusiastically took
part in the Art Fest. The Art Fest became an event which gave ample opportunities
for the students to exhibit their various skills.



As part of the celebration of 66th Independence Day an inspiring and interesting programme was arranged by the College
Union. Mr. George Paul, a serial and film artist, visited our college and led the reenactment of Dandi March, taking the lead
role as Gandhiji. He gave the Independence Day message and inspired everybody.

A National Level Workshop was organised on " Research
methodology, statistics and use of SPSS package" 26th September to
2nd October 2011.  . Prof. Sansanwal, former HOD of Devi Ahalya
University, Indore, was the resourse person. Rev. Fr. Dr. Sibichen
K.K. co-ordinated the workshop and CDs of most of the sessions
were published.

A cordial get-together of the former staff and students of the college was held on 10th

December 2011. Fr. (Dr.) K. M. Rajan, Principal of the college presided over the
function. The election of the executive committee was held and Mr. George Joseph
of 1977-78 batch was elected as the President.  The students of the 1961-62 batch
who celebrated the golden Jubilee and 1986-87 batch who celebrated the silver
jubilee as the alumni of this college were specially invited and honoured as part of
the Jubilarian's Day  on 25th February 2012. Mr. George Joseph, President of
FOSSA presided over the funcion.

Career Guidance Cell of the college organizes a 30 hour crash course for Teacher Eligibility Test. Eminent Resource persons from
various institutions handles the classes

Rev. Fr. James Mullassery CMI inaugurated the Co-curricular activities in the academic year 2011-12. The club organized a
number of programmes including one day cultural programme for each optional classes.

The M.Ed. association 'Inspirare' was inaugurated by Mr. Harikumar, the best teacher
award winner in Malayalam on 7th August 2012.

Slogan Competition
A Slogan competition was conducted as a reflective activity of Philosophical Basis of Education.
Students were divided as different groups and they prepared slogans based on various
Education Commissions.

The well being and empowerment of women is an essential component for
the development of any society. A talk on women empowerment by Dr.
Susan George, Rtd. Professor, CMS College, Kottayam.


